MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

March 21st, 2017

Convene: 1:30 pm





Adjourn: 2:10 pm

Chairperson Sonksen called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith and Mary Sonksen; via phone - Rosemary Roberson

Public Comment: None

Approval of February Minutes: Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve February minutes.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Approval of Financial Report:  Mr. Sims reported we have spent 61.40% of our fiscal year budget.  We will not have a deficit.  
Dr. Johnson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Mr. Smith seconded the motion.

The motion passed.  

Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby asked Rhonda Thomson to report on the Vision Summit.

Ms. Thompson stated Ms. Robbie Blaha, who is a consultant of the Texas Deaf Blind Project, presented information at the Summit concerning deaf/blind children.  She demonstrated how teaching has changed for the staff and others who attended the Vision Summit.  
The Summit focused on children services.  SCCB is one of the partners of the Vision Summit.  

We completed the House Legislative Oversight Committee review last year and we were informed there would be a Senate Legislative Oversight Committee.  We have had our first meeting with the staff of the Senate Committee.  The Senate staff will contact us concerning the next step of the process.  Andrea Truitt is assigned to our agency.  Ms. Truitt was involved in an audit of the agency years ago.  

Mr. Kirby talked with the President of the School for the Deaf/Blind, Ms. McGraw, and she said they had their Senate meeting and it was not as intense as the House.  

Mr. Kirby attended the ribbon cutting of the opening of a new Welcome Center on I-77 south near Fort Mill along with the Governor and Mr. Wayne Parrish (director of Parks and Recreation) 
The CSAVR/NCSAB Spring meeting will be held in Bethesda, Maryland starting April 1st and ending April 7th.  Elaine Robertson, Juan Sims and Kyle Walker will be attending to represent SCCB.  Shana Robinson will be there for a few days.  

Mr. Kirby spoke with Janet LaBreck, former Commissioner of RSA, who indicated she is contacting the various agencies to let them know she is looking for work.           
Committee Report: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Public Comment: None

Board Meetings: April 18th, May 16th, June 20th, July 18th (Chairperson Sonksen may have a conflict on July 18th)

Executive Session: Chairperson Sonksen stated the Members will go into executive session to discuss personnel and legal matters concerning the strategic management of the agency.  
Chairperson Sonksen stated they are now out of executive and no action was taken.

Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  

The motion passed.
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